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Senate House Dry Riser Cabinet Relpacement

Listed Building Consent - Design Access Statement

This statement is in support of requesting listed building consent to replace a dry riser inlet cabinet at Senate House. Senate House is a grade 2* listed, does not have a automatic fire suppression and therefore relies on dry riser systems in order to aid LFB in the event of a fire.

Following inspection of the fire main in staircase 10 at senate house, it was discovered that the dry riser does not hold pressure and therefore unavailable in the event of a fire.

The dry riser travels from the inlet at street level of the north block, below the surface and within the fabric of the foundations and walls to a utility room on the ground level on the opposite side of the north block. The dry riser then returns into the fabric of the building up to the ## landing where it emerges as the outlet valve.

Investigation into the location of the leak has determined that it is somewhere between the inlet and the ground floor utility room. 

The dry riser pipework is original and therefore around 90 years old. The works to trace this pipework for replacement would be incredibly destructive to the original fabric of the building. Additionally, due to the complex layout of the pipework, relining cannot be undertaken.

With this in mind this application proposes the installation of an new dry riser inlet cabinet on the outside of the building, directly adjacent to the dry riser pipework that is accessible with the utility room. 

This work would include installing a surface mounted dry riser inlet cabinet on the exterior of the building and forming access through the exterior wall to connect to the existing pipework. The access would be made by coring out an opening an appropriate diameter for the pipework to pass through.

The only change to the appearance to the building would be the addition of the red dry riser inlet cabinet.

Signage would be installed at the original inlet to signify it is out of use and indicate the direction to the new inlet. These would be placed as to maintain original stone work features.

